Notes of Building Pathways Advocates Forum
Held on Thursday 24th March in the Pennine Suite, City Campus, Sheffield Hallam University
Present: 
Judy Smith, Building Pathways Project (Chair)

David Berry, Building Pathways Project (Notes)

Derek Freeborne, Northern College

Iain Fretwell, Thomas Rotherham College

Carol Colvin, Doncaster College

Andy Barton, Sheffield College

Phil Lester, Sheffield College

Judy welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced herself and outlined the position in relation to the Building Pathways advocates project across partner institutions.

Barnsley College - had agreed to appoint a BP Advocate but it was unknown if this was currently being progressed by the College.  Dearne Valley College - a BP advocate had been appointed - however had since resigned.  It was understood that the process was underway for appointing a replacement.  Ian Beever had been appointed as the advocate at Rotherham, however - he had recently been appointed to Dearne Valley College, and thus this role was currently awaiting appointment.
Judy outlined the funding position and drew attention to the March 2005 update newsletter.  Copies of this were circulated among the meeting.

It was announced that a database of HE in FE was in the process of being produced by the team, and would be ready for an initial review at the planning group meeting.  It was hoped this would be available for HE in FE promotion.

Judy raised the possibility of an HE in FE fair and asked the advocates to think about the possibility of this and what for, what time of year and type of appropriate venue.

It was hoped that the advocates would be in a position to progress the outlining of progression from L3 vocational programmes from within their institutions.

Student ambassadors' project has engaged with Sheffield, Rotherham, Chesterfield and Doncaster Colleges.  Students from SHU have arranged mutual visits between Partner College and SHU - sharing information in an informal way.  The School of Business has students undertaking placements working in the school and college liaison roles, who have been facilitating this project.

Hallam Volunteering has been participating with various computing students to produce animated video shorts.

The Dearne Valley Travel and Tourism project has produced successful outcomes and has been a model of how such a project can progress - and is perhaps a good example for Advocates to build upon.
The apprentices work has continued with research conducted in conjunction with the SHU Centre for Research and Evaluation.  One report regarding apprentice perceptions of HE has already been published and work is progressing on the second part of the research in relation to perceptions of employers.
It was noted from the research that apprentices get little or no information on potential progression from their frameworks through to HE.  Advocates might wish to consider the possibilities of addressing this as part of their roles.

A resume of the Valuing Learning Project, and the Fast Forward project was given.

The role and scope of staff and curriculum working groups in Health and Social Care, Business and Computing, Engineering and Construction, Access and Guidance partners was outlined.
The question was posed as to how we can best utilise Advocate roles to enhance and strengthen these working groups.

A resume of proposed activities from the College partners was given by those present:
Derek Freeborne - Northern College:
Mentoring schemes were to be enhanced and expanded with the BP resource - recruiting extra individuals to assist with the mentoring programmes - and to enhance current WP activities in terms of lone parents, ethnic minorities and students with disabilities and learning difficulties.  The work would also focus on the vocational areas of Community regeneration, Trades Union studies and computing, with additional research into progression routes.

Iain Fretwell - Thomas Rotherham College:
The BP resource will be used to fund a p/t careers guidance post.  It was hoped this individual would be in post by April.  In terms of vocational enhancement it was hoped to initiate Internal HE events, HE visits, individual interviews with particular students, continue appropriate work experience, and liaise with local HE providers and employers.
Carol Colvin - Doncaster College:
Work would be centred on activities raising motivation & aspirations, and help with exams for targeted groups of students.

Andy Barton - Sheffield College:
Three advocates had been appointed -advocacy work would take into account areas of expertise and interest of those individuals and cross referencing with college needs.  Areas of focus may included progression rates from courses, and concentrate on those courses with low progression rates. John Webster would focus on and target the 600 or so L3 apprentices centred at Castle College.  Business IT and leisure and tourism would also be looked at with some areas of the sport programmes.  Arts and media Courses at Norton and H&SC & Childcare courses - which have low |HE take up would also be examined.
Judy outlined the importance of designing sustainability around the project where possible, and in terms of activity design.

Details of how money will be spent needs to be clearly reported to the BP project.  Pro formas have been forwarded by Judy.  Monitoring of meeting targets will be the responsibility of the Advocates. Reporting procedures to the BP team will be set up in due course.

The potential of 

· Joint staff development activities across the partnership

· Evaluation of joint curriculum initiatives and developments

was discussed.

Advocates were invited to the BP conference at The Source, Meadowhall on 21 April 2005.

Aimhigher benchmarks and methods of monitoring need to be considered and suggestions for this would be welcomed. If advocates have any suitable formats already - perhaps they could forward these to the Building Pathways Office.  Targets wherever possible should relate to cohorts as outlined in activity plans.
Advocates were invited to the next Building Pathways event scheduled for 19th May - details to follow.
